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mrowlinson@townofcanandaigua.org

From: Trost, Gregory J (DOT) <Gregory.Trost@dot.ny.gov>
Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 11:00 AM
To: mrowlinson@townofcanandaigua.org
Cc: 'Eric'
Subject: RE: Town of Canandaigua referrals

Hi Michelle, 
Thanks for sending these out to me.  Let’s look at each one. 
 
CPN 20-080:  This location is west of Route 332, entering on Thomas Road.  When the Route 332 project to expand from 
2 lanes to 4 lanes occurred, the NYSDOT bought several strips of land along side roads.  The thinking was that the 
NYSDOT could control what goes on at the corners of these intersections.  When this first came up, ironically at the SW 
corner of the Thomas Road intersection, we treated this as a Town permit, with a copy to the NYSDOT, understanding 
that we would like to review what was going in, and not allow anything permanent in that strip of NYSDOT 
R.O.W.  There is an entrance that that currently exists.  This new entrance is slightly larger, but essentially, this is the 
closest to the intersection where we would want an entrance for that parcel.  Therefore, we concur with the location of 
the proposed entrance. 
 
CPN 20-081:  Several years ago, a water detention pond was built on this property.  It shows up on the revised sketch 
plan.  There was a temporary driveway installed so equipment could build this pond.  That driveway was never removed, 
as per permit.  Now, another driveway is proposed to go about 200’ east of that driveway.  Both are shown for the same 
parcel.  This would be the time to have a shared access and utilize that existing driveway only and not construct a new 
driveway.  Solar farms, once built, are accessed periodically for maintenance.  This would be similar to that detention 
pond entrance.  The NYSDOT does not support adding a second entrance for the construction of a solar farm. 
 
Thanks for allowing me to comment, 
Greg 
 
Greg Trost 
Assistant Resident Engineer 
New York State Department of Transportation 
125 Parrish Street, Canandaigua, NY  14424 
(585) 396-4957 | gregory.trost@dot.ny.gov 
www.dot.ny.gov 

 
 

From: mrowlinson@townofcanandaigua.org <mrowlinson@townofcanandaigua.org>  
Sent: Monday, November 23, 2020 10:38 AM 
To: Trost, Gregory J (DOT) <Gregory.Trost@dot.ny.gov> 
Cc: 'Eric' <ecooper@townofcanandaigua.org> 
Subject: Town of Canandaigua referrals 
 

ATTENTION: This email came from an external source. Do not open attachments or click on links from unknown senders or 
unexpected emails. 

 
Good Morning, 
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Attached, please find Town of Canandaigua Referrals. The materials are located on our website. The instructions are on 
the bottom of the first page. 
Thank you, 
Michelle 
 
Michelle Rowlinson 
Office Specialist  
Town of Canandaigua 
585-394-1120  x2230 
mrowlinson@townofcanandaigua.org 
 


